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Alternatively, it is requested that an amendment is included into the EDOLA Bill similar to section 37 in the
South Bank Corporation Act 1989. Suggested wording is as follows;

Augmentation of water supply and sewerage

(1) The public sector entity shall, as soon as practical after publication of the approved
development plan, inform EDQ whether any development in accordance with that plan
will necessitate the augmentation of any water supply or sewerage works (including head
works) outside the PDA and the estimated costs (if any) of such augmentation.

(2) Where in accordance with subsection (1) the public sector entity notifies EDQ that
augmentation is necessary, EDQ and the public sector entity shall enter into negotiations
for an agreement to provide that EDQ shall meet the actual costs (if any) incurred by the
public sector entity in carrying out the augmentation of any works.

(3) For the purposes of this section—

augmentation, in relation to water supply or sewerage works, means those works,
necessitated by the increased loading imposed by development in accardance with the
approved development plan.

Amendment of SEQ Water Act

As a distributor-retailer under the SEQ Water Act, QUU has a regulatory function to assess and approve
applications to connect to its water and sewerage networks. Along with this regulatory function, QUU
must, where applicable, issue infrastructure charges notices which include an information notice. The
EDOLA Bill introduces a provision to validate certain infrastructure charges notices issued under the
Sustainable Planning Act 2009 that do not include an information notice. QUU requests that a similar
provision be introduced to validate any infrastructure charges notices issued by QUU that do not include
an information notice. QUU further requests that the amendments to the Planning Act 2016 with respect
to the content of an infrastructure charges notice be replicated in the SEQ Water Act.

QUU requests the above amendments to ensure that there is alignment in the infrastructure charging
regime between QUU and its participating local governments. The requested amendments would also
provide consistency to the development industry. Finally, the requested amendments are supported by
the comments of the Hon. Cameron Dick, Minister for State Development, Manufacturing, Infrastructure
and Planning who, when introducing the EDOLA Bill to Parliament stated that “bill amendments will
restore certainty in the operation of the infrastructure charging framework by validating certain
infrastructure charges notices”.

QUU appreciates the opportunity to provide you with this feedback. The services we provide will continue
to play an increasingly important role in the social, economic and environmental prosperity of our region.
Our goals and aspirations to enrich the quality life for our customers and the community can only be
amplified through closer engagement with the State and by ensuring that instruments such as the EDOLA
Bill are drafted to facilitate such outcomes.

|f iou have ani iuestions regarding this submission | invite you to contact_

Yours sincerely

Louise Dudley
Chief Executive Officer

Queensland Urban Utilities
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